
 

2022/2023 VRA MANAGEMENT TRAINEES DONATE 
EDUCATIONAL ITEMS TO AKUSE METHODIST PRIMARY 

SCHOOL 
Narki Ayerh, Community Relations, CA&ER Unit, Akuse 

 

The 2022/2023 Batch of Management Trainees of the Volta River 
Authority (VRA) has recently made a donation to the Akuse 
Methodist Primary School (AMPS) in Akuse, one of the 
communities impacted by the operations of the Authority. 

The gesture came after a needs-based assessment was conducted 
by the trainees as part of their lectures during their training on the 
Authority’s role in developing its impacted communities through 
Corporate Social Responsibility.  

Mr. Percy Ampeh, a member of the Management Trainees who led 
the presentation said it was necessary for them to start the 
donation in Akuse, where they had begun their journey as 
employees of VRA. 

The group donated 40 mono-desks, stationery, packets of chalk, 
mathematical sets and dusters, among others, to support learning 
in the school. 

Speaking on the donation, Mr. Kingsley Gyamfi, Chief Learning 
Officer, VRA Academy said the gesture to the best of his 
knowledge had never happened before. “This is the first time that 
newly employed staff under training are doing such a thing", he 
said. He also commended them by adding that, their donation to 
the school was proof that, it is possible to do modest things which 
have great impact on the lives of people.  



Present at the presentation were the Headmistress of AMPS, 
Madam Mary Caesar, the Chairman of the School Management 
Committee, Mr. Tagoe, a team from the Ghana Education Service 
(Akuse), a team from the VRA made up of, Dr. Kuntu- Blankson, 
Madam Rita Sosuh, Mr. Alfred Okang, Mr. Kingsley Addai and Ms. 
Bernice Yaa Nyarkoa, together with some teachers of the school. 

Management of AMPS expressed profound gratitude to VRA and 
the Management Trainees for the kind gesture, and assured that 
the items received would be put to good use.  

 

 
 

 
 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 


